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The Society examines all Planning Applications relating to Hampstead, and assesses them for their impact on conservation and on the local environment.

To London Borough of Camden, Development Control Team

Planning Ref:    2015/0936/P                               

 Address:           23a Hampstead Hill Gardens, NW3

Description:      New house.

Case Officer:
  Charles Thuaire                                          Date  18 March 2014

We note that this follows several previous applications for the construction of a new house on this site, including 2011/2956/P and 2013/8020/P, the second of which was permitted.

The demolition of the existing house has, therefore, been already permitted.

This new design is not very different from the previous permitted proposal, but we must comment:

1.    The rear of the house extends some 4 metres beyond that of adjoining and adjacent houses in Hampstead Hill Gardens, into what is an already small garden.  We do not think this is justified.

2.   The entrance porch is described as being “wrapped in perforated metal decoration”. No detail is provided.  This is a prominent feature of the front street elevation, and must be detailed fully.  Does it mean something like the porch canopies elsewhere in the street?  If so, why not draw it?

3.   There is no Basement Impact Assessment, on the grounds that there is an existing basement (to be demolished) of an equivalent depth.  We do not think that this complies with the requirements of DP27; damage to the adjoining house could still occur.  Also, the existence of the railway tunnel under the site, at a relatively shallow depth, is treated rather too lightly, and should be covered in a BIA.

4.   There is a balcony at 2nd floor level rear, which would overlook and cause loss of privacy to nearby properties, both in Hampstead Hill Gardens and in Heath Hurst Road.   We objected to this in the case of 2013/8020/P.

Please refuse.

